
   

 
NEBRASKALAND MODEL T AND ANTIQUE CAR CLUB 

 

President: Steve Hughes (402-450-2524) 

Vice President:  Mike Vaughn (402-540-0573) 

Secretary: Beth Vaughn (402-540-8100) 

Treasurer: Rich Johnston (402-598-2947) 
 

 Board of Directors 

Ken Cheney (402-326-7788), Bobbie Fye (614-549-2352) 

Jerry Hutchison (402-328-9914), Ken Hunkins (402-304-2296), Norm Sell (402-797-7333) 
 

Henry Ford’s Common Sense: “Anyone who stops learning is old, whether at twenty-eight or eighty. Anyone 

who keeps learning stays young. The greatest thing in life is to keep your mind young.” 
 

AUGUST 2023 NEWSLETTER 
 

The Nebraskaland Model T and Antique Car Club meeting was held July 15, 2023 at 10:06 am on the grounds 

of Camp Creek Threshers Show. President Steve Hughes called the meeting to order with seven members 

present. 

Minutes from the meeting are attached to this email; thank you Susie for taking the minutes while me and 

Mike were in Colorado celebrating my mom’s 85th birthday and in New Mexico driving the back roads around 

Chama in our 1924 Model T to celebrate Mike’s retirement from LPS, he is now busier than ever! 

 

Mark your Calendar:  

Saturday, August 12th the club will tour Robber’s Cave located at 925 Robbers Cave Rd in Lincoln at 10:00 

am; meet in the parking lot in front of the cave at 9:45 am. [Take 9th St. south (turns into 10th St.) just past Van 

Dorn Park and turn right/west onto Robbers Cave Road.] The tour costs $18.00 per person and takes about one 

hour: you will need to wear good sturdy shoes as the walking path can be uneven, also bring a light jacket as the 

underground temperature will be much cooler than the drive to and from the cave. The entrance to the cave is 

accessed by a stairway and the lighting is dim. We will learn of the 100 years of history of this Lincoln 

landmark so come for an interesting morning. We will then drive our old cars to lunch and have a club meeting 

before heading home. 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Sunday, September 17th: we will have the annual club Steak Fry at the home of Steve and Susie Hughes. 

 

News from/about Club Members: Les Vilda has a new phone number 402-821-8671.  

Please welcome new club members Gayle & Nancy Hanshaw; Gayle’s contact information is 402-570-8623; 

vghanshaw@aol.com. Included in this email is an updated club roster. 

 

 MTFCA information: if you need to renew your national membership ($50.00 annually or $700.00 for a 

lifetime membership) you can do so online at mtfca.com, you can print the form from the web site and mail it in 

with payment, or contact Rachel Hemmer Hughes at the business office at (765) 373-3106.  
 

mailto:vghanshaw@aol.com


UPCOMING NATIONAL EVENTS 2023: information on the following events can be found at mtfca.com or in 

the “Vintage Ford” magazine. 

❖ 40th Annual Hillbilly Tour in Harrison, Arkansas: September 6 – 10 

❖ Indiana Covered Bridge Tour: September 23 - 27 

Future planning 2024:  

❖ MTFCA 59th Annual Meeting in Oklahoma City, OK: March 21 – 23, 2024 

❖ MTFCA Homecoming in Richmond, IN: June 1, 2024. 

❖ MTFCA 2024 National Tour “Trails Less Traveled” in San Diego, CA: June 16 – 19, 2024. 

❖ Adventures with Tin Lizzie across the ocean in the Hungary: August 15 – September 4, 202  

 

Hope to see a lot of friends at the August meeting, 

Beth 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 


